ANNEX 2
Briefing paper to the Cabinet of Oxfordshire County Council regarding Item 7E – Oxford Academy – Business Case

1.
Continuation of existing sports facilities
1.1
 In a letter to me dated 4/1/08 the Deputy Director of Education at the Diocese of Oxford has written:

“If the City Council (or any other party) were able to commit funds to extend the use of the sports facilities as a leisure centre beyond 31/03/08, we would be open to such discussions.”

“The question of the swimming pool remains very much in the hands of the City Council and we are open to discussions if they wish to continue.”

1.2
This outline business case makes the assumption that the City Council will withdraw from the Joint Use agreement at the end of March 2008, but negotiations between City councillors and the Academy are still on-going. The City Council has given the running of the sports facilities a stay of execution until the end of March; however councillors for both the Labour Party and the Green Party have committed their budgets for next year to ensure Peers Sports Centre facilities continue to run. Finance therefore should not be an issue in keeping the current sports facilities open.

1.3
The outline business case currently includes no provision for swimming facilities, and the case for this exclusion is based on data which has been challenged and found to be flawed.  Contrary to previously circulated information, the pool is well maintained and in good condition.  The hugely popular supporters’ campaign has shown that both wet and dry sports facilities are much used and well loved by the local community, and the current provision is based in an area of Oxford City which is highly deprived in terms of income, health, and education. These facilities are not replicated in locations elsewhere easily accessible to the local community

1.4
Access to the existing wet and dry sports provision could be retained over the next two years by re-opening the Champion Way gate, which is the nearest access point to the neighbouring Rose Hill estate.  The existing facilities form a gateway that links educational use with the local community and, as the Academy is seeking special sporting status, it would be beneficial for all if the existing services are allowed to remain, at least until alternative facilities have been built.

1.5
This is a great opportunity for partnerships: in extending a form of Joint User agreement, the County would benefit in terms of prestige in working collaboratively with providers from the areas of education, business and religion, and it would establish strong links between community, education and sport. The County and the City could continue to work together in a constructive way to benefit residents from across the City and the County.

2.
The public library
 I would draw your attention to the proposed area for a public library.  This is quoted as 69 sq metres in the design statement and would be completely inadequate in terms of size to provide a community resource.

Ruth Wilkinson 11/01/08

Save Peers Sports Centre Supporters Group, and resident of Rose Hill estate
